LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
March 15, 2013
TO: Honorable Geanie Morrison, Chair, House Committee On Elections
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1871 by King, Tracy O. (Relating to the allocation of the expenses of a joint election
to certain school districts.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require joint election agreements to allocate election expenses proportionately
according to the number of registered voters in the school district as a proportion of the total
number of registered voters in all political subdivisions participating in the joint election. This
requirement would only apply to a school district located in at least four counties, each with a
population of less than 46,100 and not located in a municipality. The bill is bracketed to apply to
the Utopia Independent School District.

Local Government Impact

Eligible school districts would experience cost savings by clarifying the statute that costs for joint
elections would be apportioned proportionately. This would only impact agreements that did not
currently assign joint election costs proportionately. The cost savings for affected school districts
would vary from school district to school district.
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